
Monroe County Water District 

July 22, 2024 

RE: 2024-00233 

205 Capp Harlan Road 
Tompkinsville, Ky 42167 

Phone: 270-487-8131 
Fax: 270-487-0932 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615 

Ms. Birdwell, 

In response to the referenced complaint against Monroe County Water District, our customer, 
Jason Ashcraft was contacted by telephone and office clerk left a message concerning the 
amount of usage being higher than nonnal in June 2024. Mr. Ashcraft called the office and 
stated he could not have used that much water so a service order was prepared for distribution 
staff to go on location to make sure the meter was read correctly. It was a correct reading. Mr. 
Ashcraft stated the meter must be bad and requested it to be changed out. General Manager 
approved the customer's request. A service order was prepared to change out Mr. Ashcraft' s 
meter and was completed. The water meter was tested on July 22, 2024 with passing results. 
Mr. Ashcraft was contacted by email explaining the meter test findings on July 22, 2024. There 
is no evidence of a faulty or misread meter. 
Our utility made a courtesy call to notify of abnormal usage, went to his location and doubled 
checked reading, customer requested meter being changed out and tested (was not due to be 
removed and tested). Our staff did all tasks that was needed or requested to make sure our 
customer was being serviced fairly. If you have questions or need additional information, please 
contact me at 270-487-8131 

Sincerely 

Jimmy Simmons ;) 
General Manager� 

JUL 23 2024




















